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Mr. Chairman,

1.   I have the honour to speak on behalf of the Group of 77 and China
on agenda item 141, entitled "United Nations common system".

2.   The Group wishes to thank Mr. Kingston Rhodes, Chairman of the
International Civil Service Commission (ICSC) and Mr. Carlos Ruis
Massieu, Chairman of the ACABQ, for introducing the report of the
Commission and the Advisory Committee respectively on this agenda
item.

3.   We also wish to thank Mr. Johannes Huismann, Director of the
Programme Planning and Budget Division, for presenting the Secretary-
General's report, and also Mr. Mauro Pace, President of the Federation

•    .     kÿa_a[t
of International Civil Servants' Association, ÿ, Ms. Paulina Analena,
President of the Coordinating Committee for International Staff Unions
and Associations of the United Nations System for their statements.

Mr. Chairman,

4.   The Group of 77 and China would like to reaffirm its support to
the ICSC's mandated role and takes note with appreciation of the report
of the Commission. At this stage of the process of the system-wide
harmonization of the conditions of service of the United Nations' staff,



the ICSC plays a crucial role in ensuring the alignment of the United
Nations common system to the new contractual framework as set by the



United Nations system in achieving gender balance, especially at senior
levels, as reported by the ICSC. We support recommendations of the
Commission aimed at improving the representation of women in the
Organisation. We also maintain the position that a greater effort should
be made to recruit women from developing countries.

I thank you, Mr. Chairman.




